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SEPTEMBER 2018 

Hanley hermes  

Volume 11, Issue 5 

 

BUSINESS NAME 

Volume 11  Issue 5 

Phone: 306-544-2223 
Fax: 306-544-2261 

E-Mail:                                      
townoffice@townofhanley.ca 

Website: www.townofhanley.ca 

TOWN OF HANLEY 

Box 270 

Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 

HANLEY PUBLIC LIBRARY 
(A Division of the Wheatland  Regional Library) 

Tuesdays – 2:00pm – 6:00pm 
Wednesdays – 9:30am – 12:30pm 

Thursdays – 2:00pm – 6:00pm 

hanley.library@wheatland.sk.ca 

To submit ads, community news/events, thank you notes, etc., please 
email the Hanley Hermes at: hermes@townofhanley.ca  

 

LEGO CLUB runs every Thursday from 3:30 - 5:30 p.m. for ages 5+. 

 

RM RECYCLING BIN  

INFORMATION NOTICE 

The Blue Recycling Bin located at the 
RM shop is for recycling ONLY ! 

Acceptable Recycling Items:  

 Paper and Cardboard 

Plastics with a Recycle Symbol #1-#7 

Tin and Aluminum 

Please respect these guidelines or the  
service may be terminated. 

RM RESIDENTS ONLY 
 

Area is under video surveillance 

TRANSFER STATION 

SUMMER HOURS 

5:00 pm to 9:00 pm Tuesday & Thursday 

10:00 am to 5:00 pm Saturdays 

Winter Hours will begin Oct 27th, 2018 

Saturdays 10:00 a.m.—5:00 p.m. 

mailto:townoffice@townofhanley.ca
http://www.townofhanley.ca/
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HANLEY CENTENNIAL COMMUNITY CENTRE  

Book now for your event to make sure you get the date you want! 

Bookings will be taken at the Hanley Town Office at (306) 544-2223 

Or email at townoffice@townofhanley.ca 

The Board has been getting some extra maintenance done. The floors have all been cleaned and 
waxed by Castle Flooring and we are getting a quote from a local painter to do the main hall. If we 
have the funds, we will continue with the foyer and beyond. Our Caretaker, Marcus Bain has painted 
the bathrooms and has continued down the office hallway. We would like to get the signage out front 
changed but will see how the funds are doing after painting. 

mailto:townoffice@townofhanley.ca


Page 3 

 

Hanley Hermes Volume 11 Issue 5 

Hanley Lutheran Church 

 Box 296  

 Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 
 

Pastor Kristin Soveran  - soveran@sasktel.net 
(306) 361-8545 

 

Sunday Worship & Sunday School:  10:00 

a.m. 

Communion: 1st Sunday of the month 

Hanley Mennonite Church 

 15 kilometers west of Hanley 

 - Pastor Gary Peters 

 (306) 544-2633 

Sunday School for all ages:  10:00 a.m.  

Church Service:  11:00 a.m. 

LOCAL CHURCHES, TOPS, CHILD 
HEALTH CLINIC, HANLEY HOUSING 

Hanley United Church 

 Box 219  

Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 

Rev. Andrew Appledore 

aappledore@gmail.com 

 (306)544-2822  (Thursday, Friday) or                   

(306) 956-3228  (Home) 

Sunday Worship : Starting Aug. 19th/18 at 
11:15 a.m. 

Everyone is welcome to join us in a  

stimulating Sunday Service 

Hanley TOPS 

Does your scale say HELP ? 
We have the secret with our  

 supportive weight loss group. 
 

 Wednesday evenings at the  
United Church in Hanley. 

 
 Weigh in at 6:00pm 
 Meeting at 6:30pm 

 
 “If you change nothing, nothing can change.” 

 Call Linda today (306) 544-2264 

 

Hanley Child Health Clinic 

Child Health Clinic located at the Community  
Centre on Lincoln Street 

Held the 2nd Tuesday of the month 
Clinic hours: 10:30-2:15 

 
For appointment call our New Number:                                 

1-855-613-8216 (Toll Free) 
or 1-306-655-4730 

 
BLACKSTRAP COVENANT CHURCH 

Dundurn Community Hall 
 

Pastor: Andy Gilkinson 
andygilk@gmail.com 

(306) 544-4203 
 

Sunday Worship & Children’s Church  
10:00 a.m. 

 

Hanley Housing rentals available. One bedroom 
unfurnished unit, 4 appliances, Heat and water in-

cluded, yard maintenance provided.   

ONLY ONE UNIT LEFT 

For more information, please contact Jayne at:  

          1-306-713-4545  

hanleyhousing2016@gmail.com 

Community Baptist Church 

Hanley Centennial Hall 

First service – Sunday, October 21, 2018 

Pastor Brad Young 

(306) 250-2615 

communitybaptisthanley@gmail.com 

Every Sunday 

10:15 a.m.  Coffee & Fellowship 

11:00 a.m. Worship Service 

mailto:aappledore@gmail.com
mailto:andygilk@gmail.com
mailto:communitybaptisthanley@gmail.com
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Please make sure any vehicles/ camp-
ers/trailers are moved off the boulevards be-
fore winter to help with street maintenance 
and make sure they are not in the way for 

snow removal. 
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HANLEY/ROSEDALE FIRE DEPARTMENT 

Donations and the 50/50 Fire Brigade lottery are great ways to support the Hanley Rosedale 
Fire Department. Be sure to check at the Hanley Town Office to see if you are paid up to be eli-

gible to win!! 
Fire Hall lottery winners: 

  

   

 

 

Gail Ozeroff—$44 Pd                   Heather Reinhart—$46 C/O 

Carol Huyghebaert—$44 Pd         Ron Harbor $46–  $92Pd 

Wayne/Carol Knock—$46 C/O   Lorne & Jan Beaumont -$47Pd  

Bev/Cam Geoff—$92 Pd 

Elton Epp—$46 Pd 

ANIMAL CONTROL 
 Our Animal Control Officer is Suzanne Coghill. She can be contacted at 306-713-2871 
for concerns in regards to pets. 
Please be a responsible pet owner and keep your pets licensed, under control and 
cleaned up after! 
The Fairgrounds is NOT a designated spot to let your pets poop! You may let 
them be off-leash within the gymkhana area but the rest of the grounds are used 
for many activities that involve people walking around. It’s pretty nasty if they 
are walking in the poo you let your pet leave behind. We hosted Provincial Base-
ball at the end of July and the committee noticed an extreme amount of dog leav-
ings and observed dogs within the BBQ shack. Please remember to be responsible 
and pick up after your pets! 

RULES RULES RULES  
The Town could pass bylaws in regards to Traffic Safety but they would then need to provide enforcement so 
the Council has decided to leave enforcement up to the Province who provides enforcement for Traffic Safety 
through the RCMP and the Traffic Safety Act. The Council has only passed a bylaw that allows for: “all terrain 
vehicles shall be permitted to operate on the travelled portion of the whole or any part of a roadway within the 
Town of Hanley subject to the following condition: the operator is in the act of taking the most direct route to 
or from his point of origin or destination within the Town of Hanley to or from the Town of Hanley corporate 
limits”; “must have a valid driver’s licence” and “the owner of said all terrain vehicle must have insurance on 
the all terrain vehicle”. 

Some of the general provisions of The Traffic Safety Act include a section where a driver’s licence is required 
to drive a motor vehicle. A motor vehicle is defined as “a vehicle propelled or driven by any means other than 
by muscular power”. Under this section the legislation says that “no person under the age of 16 years shall op-
erate a vehicle on a highway” (which means any street in town) unless authorized under The All Terrain Vehi-
cles Act; The Snowmobile Act; any prescribed regulations or if they have a learner’s licence and are accompa-
nied and supervised by another person who meets the prescribed qualifications.  

The All Terrain Vehicles Act states that “no person under the age of 16 years shall operate an all terrain vehi-
cle” and “no person shall operate an all terrain vehicle unless he holds a subsisting driver’s licence”. 

The Snowmobile Act gives a little more leeway stating that a person “12 years of ager or older but less that 16 
years of age and has completed a safety course if that person is: accompanied on the snowmobile by another 
person who holds a class 1, 2, 3, 4 or 5 driver’s licence; or is accompanied and supervised by another person 
who holds a class 1, 2, 3, 4 or 5 driver’s licence and is operating another snowmobile”.  
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Hanley Housing Authority 

Hanley Housing Program 

The Hanley Housing Authority on behalf of Saskatchewan Housing Corporation, offers the  Social Housing 
Program.  This program is designed to ensure that safe, adequate housing is available to those who could not 
otherwise afford it.  Our tenants benefit from a safe place to call home, a community they can enjoy and peace 
of mind. 

General Requirements for Housing 

Applicants must meet income and asset limit requirements to be eligible for the Housing Program. All appli-
cants are required to complete an application form and provide verification of income and assets, as requested. 

Review Process 

Applications are reviewed for eligibility and approved by the Housing Authority Board of Directors. We utilize 
a point score system that considers adequacy, suitability and affordability when determining the priority of 
need. 

Once approved, units are allocated upon availability on a priority based, point score system. 

Additional Information Senior housing rent is based on income – 30% of gross household income, collected via 
pre-authorized payment. 

Units are smoke free – No smoking in the units by tenants or guests. Housing tenants are responsible for obtain-
ing and paying for their own power.  Heat, water/sewer are included in the rent. 

Any questions related to the Hanley Housing Authority should first be directed to the manager. 

All requested income information and previous landlord references must be included or application will not be 
processed. 

ALL UNITS ARE NON-SMOKING UNITS 

Gift card available to qualified referrals. 

HANLEY SENIOR CITIZENS INC. 
 

WEEKLY ACTIVITIES 

MONDAY 10:00 Coffee is on. Join us for all the latest information! 

  2:00 Forever in Motion exercises 

  7:00 Canasta at the Elks Hall 

TUESDAY 2:00 Quilting 

WEDNESDAY  9:30 Exercises 

     2:00 Cards 

THURSDAY   FIRST THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH ---BINGO 2:00 p.m. 

FRIDAY 9:30 Exercises 

  2:00 Cards 

SATURDAY 7:00 Marbles 

           

The Senior’s club has family Hanley History books for sale if anyone is new to the community would 
like one or if anyone local wants to have a book. 
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THANK YOU NOTES: 

We would like to thank everyone who has helped us in any way following our house fire.  The food and meals, the 
clothes and household items, the monetary donations, the kind words, thoughts, and prayers – all of it is so much appre-
ciated.  Thank you to the Town of Hanley for the donations they have collected for us.  And to the golf club executive 
and members.  Words escape us as to how to tell you how much we feel loved, and how grateful we are for you, our 
friends and family.  What a wonderful community we live in! 

Daryl, Shirley, Josh and Abby Grindheim 

 

Thank you to Brooke Zwozdesky and Case & Ryder Hammond for their generous donation to the Hanley campground. 
These funds were raised from their lemonade stand this summer. 

  

Thank you to Rebecca Schacher, Noemi Tews, Lucas Schacher and David Tews for their generous donation to the 
Spray Park. These funds were raised from their lemonade stand this summer. 

 
A Huge Thank you to everyone who has supported our town campground by way of garage sales and lemonade stand 
sales. The sale of the old street signs (Lincoln St, Grant St, Canada St, Garfield St and Walter Scott St) also brought in 
$320.00. 
 
These contributions are very much appreciated as it helps maintain our campground. Maintaining and keeping our 
campground safe and fun for everyone to enjoy can be very costly. 

ALZHEIMERS COFFEE BREAK 
Hanley Seniors Centre 

Friday, September 21 

2:00 pm – 4:00 pm 

Come for coffee, cake & ice cream. 

Pie Raffle 
All donations to the Alzheimer Society. 

Tax receipts for donations of $15.00 or more. 

Spray Park & Campground: 

There has been increasing damage occurring at the spray park washroom and playground. Parents please 
watch your children and teach them to be responsible citizens! If the damage continues, the Town will be 
forced to close the facility and that is sad for the rest of the community to lose the space due to a couple errant 
kids. 

The caretaker has erected security cameras and a sign indicating the existence of the cameras so we will have 
proof of who is responsible for the vandalism. 

A number of fundraisers have taken place since the last issue of the Hermes! Please see the “Thank you 
notes” section of this issue. Other notable revenue was the Provincial Ball campers and the Earis Family reun-

ion campers! Both events filled the campground! 
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Hanley Artificial Ice 

 

Early Bird Draw for $250.00 if purchased by Oct. 27th.   

Draw will take place @ 9:00pm at Hanley Arena  

 Draws will be made every month beginning 

January 5th, 2019 with the first trip to:  

‘The Big Easy’ – New Orleans 

Only 300 Tickets will be sold 

Ticket Price $120.00 

On Sale Soon!!!!  

A New and exciting Trip every month!!!!! 
For Tickets Call Cindy @ 306- 229-1766 

or Any Artificial Ice Committee Member: 

Ellis Kempton, Chris Simonsen, Rachelle Tomyn, Leanne Cory,  

Dallas & Julie Bessey,  

1. Cost will be $120.00 per ticket payable by cash, cheque or credit/debit card. 

 2. Only 300 tickets will be sold. 

 3. If there are extenuating circumstances such as if the lottery is at a loss or not breaking even the project could be can-
celled and monies returned to individuals or an extension will be requested. 

 4. Draws will be made monthly as per schedule on the tickets. 

 5. Participants must be 18 years of age or older. 

 6. Each monthly draw will include the monthly trip specified. 

 7. Winning tickets will be put back in for next month’s draws. 

 8. Prize winner must make travel arrangements through Unity Travel Shoppe, Unity, SK for all trips. 

 9. Prize winner may take trip specified, or may opt to use winnings as credit toward a different trip.  

10. All trips are for 2 persons sharing, unless otherwise indicated. 

11. All profits earned from Trip of the Month Lottery will go to the Hanley Artificial Ice Project. 

12. All trips are subject to availability and are subject to the terms and conditions of the tour operator and 

 cannot be used for peak season travel unless prize winner pays the difference. 

13. Trips must be taken within one year of draw date unless prize winner and Unity Travel Shoppe make  

other arrangements. 

 14. Winners of trips opting to redeem their trip for cash shall be paid 70% of the stated value. 

 15. Insurance is not included. 

16. All trips are subject to availability for low season travel and are subject to the terms and conditions of the tour oper-
ator. 

17.   Members of the organization, immediate family, or persons involved in the conduct and management of the Raffle 
will be allowed to purchase Tickets. 
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The first 20 teams will have their team entered into a draw with winner receiving their 
entry fee back! Registration ends OCT 15th. Register TODAY!! 
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GREG BRKICH, MLA 

ARM RIVER CONSTITUENCY 

102 Washington Avenue  

Phone: 1-800-539-3979 

P.O. Box 1077   

E-mail: gregpbrkich@sasktel.net 

Davidson, SK S0G 1A0 

Phil Sarich—Owner 

Box 782 Dundurn, SK S0K 1K0 

Ph: (306) 380-3113  *  Fx: (306) 492-2520 

Email: blackstrapheating@sasktel.net 

  

 

The Town of Hanley has bunnyhugs 
for sale at the Town Office.  

Only Youth Sizes left - $30 

Any funds generated over the original 
cost will go towards the Fire Hall  

project. 

 

 
New item –Black Russell Zip-up Hoodies - $40 
Hats (Curb brim or flat) - $40 
Long red game socks - $10  
Assorted practice jerseys and other clothing - $10 Available in size 
small to XXL  
Football T-Shirts - $25.00 
Scarves - $25.00 
Game-worn black ($40) & red jerseys ($20) 
If interested, see Mr. Anderson at the school 

Controlled burn line:  

1 - 866 - 404 - 4911 
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NOTES FROM THE TOWN OFFICE 

At our August meeting: 

It was approved that Foreman, Ben Collins attend the Western Canada Snow Conference in Saskatoon in 
September. 

The cost of Industrial Park signage will be shared four ways that will indicate for Industrial Park traffic to 
use the 764 grid. 

A copy of a letter drafted by Judy Harwood, Reeve for the RM of Corman Park No. 344 was to be forward-
ed to the Ministry of Justice. 

A new Transfer Station Operating Permit was presented to Council. 

The Council recognized the equipment that CSI Pipeline had been using for landscaping around the new fire 
hall and recommend that the Fire Hall committee remunerate for fuel and equipment. 

A bylaw to amend the Zoning Bylaw to incorporate Dance Studios was given first reading. 

The Administrator was instructed to order 2 solar security cameras for the campground washroom building. 

Correspondence was noted from SUMA that there would be an increase in RCMP fees for 2018. The Ad-
ministrator was instructed to forward a letter to the Ministry of Justice recommending that they notify mu-
nicipalities of potential increases prior to annual budget periods. 

September, 2018 was declared Prostate Cancer Awareness Month. 

A new memorandum of agreement was signed with the RM of Rosedale No. 283 respecting funding of the 
skating rink. 

The Waterworks Rate Policy was amended to reflect the 2018 water rates. 

The Administrator was instructed to submit an Infrastructure Investment Plan for sidewalks for 2018 in the 
amount of $21,000. If a contractor can be hired this fall, hopefully the project will proceed. 
 
After inspection, it was noted that a couple households had swimming pools that may be in contravention of 
the “Swimming Pool Bylaw” so the Administrator was instructed to forward a letter to these households to 
remind them of swimming pool regulations. 
 
The insurance premiums for the curling club and arena were waived for 2018. 
 
Retroactive approval was given to approve the receipt of donations to the Provincial Ball Committee with 
periodic payments to the committee. 
 
CAO holidays were approved for Aug. 20/18. 
 
The Mayor, Foreman and Administrator attended an on-site meeting with Texcana and Boyd Construction to 
inspect Bond St., Wall St., & Duncan Rd. The deficiencies for the MU1 were also reviewed. 
 
The Administrator has contacted SAL Engineering for an opinion of probable cost for a new lift station. 
 
The Administrator, and DRWU representative, reported having attended the annual DRWU tour. There was 
a visit to a water fill station in the RM of Corman Park and there was a tour of the Saskatchewan Research 
Council. This is where some water samples for the Town and all of the DWRU samples are tested. 
 
The Fire Hall committee planned to meet on Aug. 15 to talk about electrical, insulation and tin on the walls 
& ceiling. 
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NOTES FROM THE TOWN OFFICE—Cont’d 

At our September meeting: 
 
There were no attendees for the public hearing to adopt a bylaw amending the Zoning bylaw so the second 
and third readings were adopted and the bylaw amended to include a Dance Studio to be allowed as a discre-
tionary use on Lots 15-18, Block 2, Plan H1032. 
 
The policy for construction containers was reviewed again to include an agreement that must be signed be-
tween the person requesting the container and the Town; and a daily charge of $10 will now be implemented. 
 
The policy for shipping containers was amended to allow the shipping containers located in C2 – Highway 
Commercial for resale or temporary storage do not require a building permit. 
 
As the sidewalk contractor is unable to fit us in this fall, funds were allocated to a prepaid expense account to 
be used for the project next spring. 
 
There were a number of residents with utility arrears that will have the water service disconnected Sept. 
18/18 unless payment is received in full by then. 
 
Due to Oct. 8/18 being a stat holiday, the next regular Council meeting will be held Monday, Oct. 15/18. 
 
CAO holidays were approved for Nov. 19-23/18 with the Town Office being closed on Nov. 23/18. 
 
A Town bunnyhug was provided as a donation to the 3rd Annual Quad Rally being held Oct. 13/18. 
 
An offer to purchase was received for Lots 7-8, Block 6, Plan H1032 and accepted with conditions. 
The CAO reported having had a WCB audit completed. She also reported on the DRWU Board regular 
meeting Aug. 22/18. 
 
The Mayor, Foreman and CAO met with Texcana and Boyd Construction in regards to discrepancies in the 
Industrial Park roads and storm ponds. 
 
A Proposal for a Pre-design report for the lift station was reviewed. 
 
The spray park is being winterized the week of Sep. 10 by the caretaker and Town Foreman. 

HERMES ADVERTISING POLICY 

Please be advised when placing an ad in the Hermes News Letter it is required by the person or organization 
to submit the article or ad as is.  We are not responsible for designing or making any changes.   

 

Advertising Fees B/W  Color 

Business Card  $25.  $35. 

¼ Page   $35.  $45. 

½ Page   $40.  $50. 

Full Page  $60.  $80. 

 

TURN IN POACHERS AND POLLUTERS –  

TIP LINE 1-800-667-7561 OR #5555 ON  

SASKTEL CELLULAR 
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We have raised more funds and received some generous donations so Vern Harder has fixed 
the siding, fascia and doors and will be moving inside to insulate & frame the interior walls. Ryan 
from Rosedale Electric will be getting power inside the building before winter. 

The Town Councillors have hosted a number of successful fundraisers that have raised 
$60,376.49!  

For 2015 and 2016 the Town Council budgeted $13,500 tax dollars each year to total $27,000. 

The Town Administrator has applied for any grants she’s been able to find or has been suggest-
ed and were approved for $84,938.18. 

The Town has provided charitable donation receipts from memorials and walk-ins in the amount 
of $37,596.87. 

In-kind contributions from the Town (no money was provided to the project but was important 
work outside the scope of daily duties) have totaled $3,571. You will see that a lot of time goes 
into grant applications and not all have been approved; and considerable time is taken to ensure 
donations are gratefully received with “big cheque” presentations. 

The project has received large donations from organizations or companies in the amount of 
$95,845.30. Notable donations were from the Hanley Legion when they disbanded and Darren 
Grindheim asked Richardson Pioneer if they had any funding available. Other donations in this 
section have been fundraisers specifically for the Fire Hall Project. 

In 2017, the RM of Rosedale donated $50,000 so the floor could be finished. 

 

Thank you to the Library Lemonade stand kids for raising $162 towards the Fire Hall project on 
July 20! 

 

The following page is for your information as to funds raised (as of August 30/18) for a total 
amount of $356,756.84 (not including the value of the land or in-kind contributions): 

If you are interested in organizing a function to raise 
money for the new Fire Hall, please don’t hesitate to 
contact the Town Office for more information.  



Page 18 

 

Hanley Hermes Volume 11 Issue 5 

 
  

TOWN COUNCIL FUNDRAISING 

Year Description 
$ Raised 

$60,376.49 

2013 Steak Night 4,742.03 

2014 Ladies Night 1,087.05 

2015 Steak Night 8,138.98 

2015 Tradeshow 992.00 

2015 Poinsettias 1,349.00 

2016 Ball drop 330.00 

2016 Quad Rally 4,728.60 

2017 Ball drop 125.00 

2017 BBQ 623.00 

2017 Quad Rally 14,283.47 

2017 Menchies 276.00 

2018 Ladies Night 2,898.36 

2018 Ball drop 232.50 

2013-18 Ag Society 20,570.50 

TOWN OFFICE APPLIED FOR & RECEIVED 

GRANT APPLICATIONS 

Grant Applied for and Received 

$ Amount 

$84,938.18 

Seedmaster         5,000.00 

Agvantage       10,000.00 

Affinity Credit Union (2016)         2,221.83 

JJ Construction         1,250.00 

Evashenko Trucking       10,000.00 

Firefighters Charitable Found             500.00 

Social Entrepreneurship         5,000.00 

Blair's         5,000.00 

PCS             500.00 

FCL         5,000.00 

RBC-May/17; May/18         3,000.00 

Riverbend Co-op         5,000.00 

FCC       25,000.00 

Affinity Credit Union (2017)         2,000.00 

2018 SLGA Grant(Ladies night)             466.35 

FMC Agricultural         5,000.00 

Year Description 
$ Amount 

$3,571.00 

2015 Insurance                   - 

2016 Insurance                   - 

2017 Insurance                   - 

2018 Insurance                   - 

2018 Landscaping-2 men  

 total 14 hrs c/w equip          931.00 

15-18 Grant appl @ average  

 4hrs x 16 approved x  

 salary      2,560.00 

15-18 Office time spent  

 large donation cheque 

 presentations *  

 .25 hrs x 8 x salary            80.00 

IN-KIND CONTRIBUTIONS BY TOWN COUNCIL  

   

Year Description 
Total 

59,250.00 

2015-16 Budgeted Allocation 27,000.00 

2017 Land Value 32,250.00 

TOWN CONTRIBUTIONS  

 

Large walk-in  
donations  

 95,845.30  

Hanley Legion 45,844.24 

Heritage Society 4,161.06 

Richardson Pioneer 40,000.00 

C. McGregor -calendars 225.00 

Hanley Seniors(Jan/18) 315.00 

Jason & Chloe 1,000.00 

Seniors (May/18) 1,000.00 

Ag Fair Donations (total 2018) 2,240.00 

Seniors (Aug/18) 1,060.00 

TOTAL MEMORIAL 
OR CASH DONA-

TIONS                                                  
( Town administered 
charitable donations) 

   

 $38,596.87  

RM CONTRIBUTIONS 

Year Descriptions 50,000.00 

2017 Budgeted allocation 50,000.00 
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Hanley Sox Hosts 2018 Midget AA Provincials 

 

 June 2018 Hanley Sox were notified that they were granted to host the 2018 Midget AA Provincial 
Championship.  With that a lot of hard work and volunteer hours were put into the diamond to put into 
shape for the championship.  With the new dugouts, pitching mound, bases and rock dust placed it was 
ready for the week-end and the best it has ever looked. 

 It was a six team tournament which consisted of:  Hanley Sox,  Saskatoon Cardinals, Saskatoon A’s, 
Lloydminster Twins, Glaslyn Mud Hens,  and Saskatoon Blue Jay Bombers.   It was a great weekend for 
ball with good weather that brought out the community to watch the games. 

 Hanley fought back on Sunday to land up in the finals against the Saskatoon Cardinals.  It was a 
hard battle with the Saskatoon Cardinals coming out on top to win the 2018 Championship. 

 The weekend would of not of been a great success if it wasn’t for the fans, volunteers, and the spon-
sors.  We would like to thank our sponsors for there donations: 

RM of Dundurn, RBC-Hanley, Brightwater Insurance, Kenaston Credit Union, Town of Dundurn, Town of 
Hanley, Fit Chick, Younique – Jen Millsap, Creek View Farms – Dallas & Julie Bessey, With Love-Melissa 

Maddox, Avon- Donna Olson, Hammond Chiropractic, Hanley Sporting Grounds, Big Murs Tavern, War-
man Homes, Marianne Prosofsky, OJ Pipelines, Neil & Joyce Armstrong, Hanley Minor Ball, Thall’s Ser-
vice, Dundurn Lions, Trailbreak Services, Daren Gogol Memorial, O’Hanley’s Den, Sorotski Holdings, 

Rosedale Electric – Ryan Grindheim, David Prosofsky, Mountain View Food & Fuel, Hanley Hardware, 
Libke Ranch, Super Draft – Kenaston,  

Hanley 4-H Beef Club 

 The 4-H year is about to start for the Hanley 4-H Beef Club. Last year was 
a huge success! The members learned a lot about the beef and agriculture indus-
try. In 4-H there are many great opportunity’s! You can learn many life skills 
such as public speaking, record keeping and teamwork. If you are interested in 
joining or learning more about the Hanley 4-H Beef Club, please contact Jamie 
or Curt Blacklock at 306-492-4833. We will be holding a registration night at the 
Hanley School in early October. We hope to see you soon! 

Submitted by Club Reporters: Callie Steen and Kylie Willms 
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